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Improving access with GP 
triage  
 

 

Pukekohe Family Health Care (PFHC) has increased patient access by a third with an 
innovative GP triage model.  
 
The practice needed a solution to cope with the busy winter period. They had lost 1.6 
FTE GPs, and receptionists were overwhelmed with the number of people ringing in 
asking for same-day appointments.  
 
In addition, patients needed improved access that would better meet their needs. 
  
“The traditional 8am-5pm appointment system wasn’t always cutting it for our 
patients. They needed access that fitted in with work and didn’t necessarily involve 
them having to come in and be seen by a GP,” says Dr Selena Green, medical director.  
 
Pukekohe Family Health Care used improvement methodology to create a telephone-
based GP triage system. Their aim was to see the same number of people as in the 
previous winter, despite the reduced FTE. 
 
In the GP triage system, receptionists advise patients who request a same-day 
appointment because they feel unwell that a doctor will ring them back within ten 
minutes. A GP then contacts the patient to determine how their needs can be met 
most appropriately.   
 
The practice started small, with Dr Green testing the system for one day each week, 
and then expanded over a three-month trial period by including willing GPs. The 
system now operates from 8am-9am, Monday to Saturday. Three doctors do triage on 
the busiest days, Monday and Friday, and two on other days. All but one of PFHC’s 
doctors take part.  
 
GP triage has now been operating for 18 months, and is consistently saving time and 
money for the practice.   
 
“We’ve gone down from about 10 FTE GPs to about eight, but we’ve increased our 
capacity by a third, which means we’re seeing a third more patients on a daily basis 
with fewer GPs,” says Ms Tryon. 
 



 

 

 

  
 
 

In addition, the system has improved access for patients by freeing up face-to-face 
appointments for those who need them and offering a more efficient way to meet the 
needs of those who don’t.  
 
“It saves patients time off work, petrol money, those sorts of things. People who just 
need a prescription or an off-work certificate can collect them from reception within 
minutes,” says Ms Tryon. “We stopped measuring patient satisfaction every day 
because we were getting positive responses all the time.” 
 
Patient safety has been a priority throughout the project. GPs have access to patient 
notes and often triage their own patients. They also make it clear to patients and GPs 
alike that GP triage is not about trying to stop people coming in and being seen.  
 
“If a patient says they just want to be seen, or a GP has any concerns about dealing with 
a person over the phone, we will see them. And we make it clear to people that they 
can contact us again for a face-to-face appointment if they continue to feel unwell. 
We’ve had no issues at all,” says Dr Green.  
 
“In fact, the increased capacity improves patient safety because GPs have more time 
available for appointments to see priority patients quickly, and a GP is better able to 
make the call about who needs to be seen than a receptionist or a nurse.”  
 
Going forward, the practice aims to move towards GPs triaging their own patients and, 
eventually, to offer phone consults. They are also keen to share their success story to 
help other practices implement their own GP triage systems. 

 
 


